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Last call for Alport public telephone box? 
BT has announced plans to remove 
the red public phone box at the foot 
of Alport Hill, one of only two 
public payphones left in the parish. 

Describing it as a measure to 
“realign payphone provision to meet 
consumer demand”, BT points out 
that calls from payphones have more 
than halved in the last three years and 
that 60% of them no longer cover their 
costs. The payphone at Alport is one 
of 16 in the Derbyshire Dales that are 
earmarked for closure. 

However, Youlgrave Parish Council, 
Harthill Parish Meeting Chairman 
Peter Pimm and District Councillor 
Andrew McCloy have all signalled 
their opposition to the proposal, 
saying that despite the increased 
ownership of mobile phones the 
public phone box is still useful for the 
large numbers of visitors to and 
through Alport. They also claim that 
its allegedly low level of use is partly 
due to BT making it a card-only 
phone, when a cash phone would 
almost certainly result in more calls. 

Under Ofcom directions, BT is 
obliged to consult the local community 
for its views when a phone box is to 
be removed. To make yours known 
contact the Parish Council, Parish 

Meeting or District Councillor. 
Alternatively, write to BT Payphones, 
PP 05A23, Delta Point, Wellesley 
Road, Croydon, CR9 2YZ or email 
btp.authorisation.team@bt.com, 
identifying the phone box as 1PCO, 
Alpor t ,  Bakewel l  DE45 1LG. 
Consultation ends on 6 September. 

A few years ago the traditional red 
telephone box at the bottom of 
Stoneys ide was permanent ly 
removed, leaving just the one 
remaining box at the top of Holywell 
Lane in Youlgrave. 

Alport residents defend their red box. 



3 2 

V i l l a g e   n o t i c e b o a r d 

Youlgrave Show on Saturday 6th September To be held at Youlgrave Village Hall 

(TRANSATLANTIC) BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
Readers may remember a lively quartet of 
American visitors who embraced village life with 
verve and enthusiasm during their all-too-short 
stay at Fountain Cottage. There was Rose Marie, 
in search of the perfect wedding dress, her 
friends Donna and Dorothy and Travis, the 
photographer. 

Last year, Donna – the one from Georgia with 
the wavy chestnut hair who was nearly co-opted 
on to the Bulls Head darts team – was married, 
becoming Mrs Davenport on a Tennessee 
mountain top. Now, how romantic is that? 

On 27 February this year, she gave birth to Ian 
Connor, weighing in at a healthy 7lbs 4oz. All her 
friends in Youlgrave send their congratulations 
and best wishes to the new family. 
Dee Frith 

 

In memory of Peter Rowland 
Jean and Tracey would like to say a 
big thank you to all who donated 
towards Diabetic UK and Nottingham 
City Hospital Kidney Fund. Your kind 
donations totalled £835. 

LOST: Cockatiel, yellow with orange 
cheeks, name is ‘Chester’. Please call 
Jane Whitehead on 636770 if you have 
any information or think you may have 
had a sighting. 

Mission – return to 
Youlgrave! 

Wednesday 9 July, 6.30pm 
 
 
 

Come along to Youlgrave Scout & Community Hall, Alport Lane (opposite 
the Garage), on Wed 9 July at 6.30pm and find out more. 

All children (over 5 ½ years old) interested in joining Beavers, Cubs or 
Scouts are invited to a ‘taster’ meeting. Each child must be accompanied 

by a parent/guardian/responsible adult. 
 The meeting will involve a ‘junk modelling’ activity, so bring along some 

clean cardboard boxes, card, cereal packets etc. 
 The ‘taster’ meeting will last for about one and a half hours – refreshments 

will be provided. 
Simply turn up on the evening, or if you want further details contact Mike 

Horrod on 01629 732173 or Melanie Marsh on 636605. 

• Interested in Scouting ? 
• Do you want to become a Beaver, Cub or Scout ? 
• Thinking about helping your local community? 

Shop on-line and benefit 
Youlgrave School 

 Do you shop on-line? If so, when you 
purchase items from the likes of NEXT, 
Amazon, Debenhams, John Lewis and 
HMV, you can at the same time 
generate income for Youlgrave School 
Association and so benefit the village 
school and all its pupils. 
T h e  w e b s i t e  a d d r e s s  i s   
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/yassa 
and from there you can choose from 
over 500 of the UK's best-known 
retailers. Using the links on the site, up 
to 15% from every purchase is donated 
to Youlgrave School Association. The 
website is free to use and purchasing 
via the website doesn’t involve any 
extra fees or cost.  

All Saints Primary School, Youlgrave 
 
 
 
 

Friday 18 July, 1.30-5.30pm 
Alport Lane Playing Fields 

Raffle, tombola, barbeque, 50p stall 

Cow Pat competition – purchase via the George Hotel 

EVERYBODY WELCOME! 

Youlgrave Scout and Community Hall 
If booking after 26 July please note that 
the new contact is Melanie Marsh on 
636605. 
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Many different classes for all the family to enter Lots of children’s classes, plus teas and raffle 

Read the Bugle in colour 
Includes all back issues 

and special editions 
www.thebugle.org.uk 

 
 
 
 

All-day café in the 
Village Hall 

 
 Saturday 12 & Sunday 13 July 

From 10.30am – 5pm 
 

 To raise funds to complete 
building the clinic 

at Bangbutt, Sierra Leone 
 

 Anyone will be most welcome 
to help for an hour or two 

or provide items for tombola, 
bric-a-brac or plants. 

To offer help phone Barbara 
636601 or Carol 636570  

WI Report 
 
Mrs J. Easton, President, welcomed 
several Ladies to the June meeting. 
After the usual singing of Jerusalem 
she deal t  w i th  the month ’s 
correspondence. She then gave dates 
to look forward to during the summer. 

Firstly, on 28 June, the Carnival 
Day, the WI are having a stall on the 
recreation ground and look forward to 
meeting the visitors, hoping for a 
sunny afternoon. In August, an 
afternoon tea has been arranged on 
Peak Rail. Always thoroughly 
enjoyed. In September, we are 
planning an outing to the National 
Memorial Arboretum. 

Mr Gordon Coupe, our guest 
speaker, then gave a very interesting 
talk about Youlgrave from about the 
17th century. He said it was 
ment ioned in the Doomsday 
Book. Lead mining was the main 
industry in the very early days, also 
quarrying was very popular with mines 
scattered all around. Also, there was a 
bobbin factory in the village and lace-
making became popular. Eventually 
the boundaries were altered and more 
land was taken over by farming and 
still today there are farms dotted 
around. 

He then showed many old 
photographs, showing how many old 
houses, etc, have been lost. Members 
who had lived the district for many 
years were most interested. 

The next meeting is on 8 July when 
the talk is entitled ‘The Health Issue’. 

All Ladies are most welcome. 
EF  

• ARE YOU WORRIED ABOUT LARGE  HEATING BILLS? 
• DO YOU WANT TO HELP FIGHT CLIMATE CHANGE? 
 
A small group of us in Middleton, supporters of Sustainable Youlgrave, have 
decided that we are not prepared to carry on paying high heating bills and with 
huge increases forecast this winter for oil, gas and electricity, we have decided to 
take action. We are forming a group to collectively buy oil and thereby negotiate a 
discount in price. To join this group contact Mike Edwards on 636687 or email 
rgvme@tiscali.co.uk 

We are exploring the possibility of collectively buying the following to negotiate 
a good discount: 

• loft insulation (should be 10 1/2in thick and can reduce your heating bill by 
a third, average cost of £200, free for over 70s, grants available) 

• ground source heat pumps taking heat from the ground to heat your 
home. For every unit of electricity used to pump the heat, 3-4 units of heat 
are produced. Can heat your home to a maximum of 60 degrees. Average 
cost £8,000-12,000. 

• solar panels to heat your hot water. Average cost £3,000-5,000. 
• biomass boilers, self-loading boilers using wood chip or pellets. Average 

cost £5,000-14,000. 
These renewable energy installations are not cheap, but will knock hundreds of 

pounds off your fuel bills. With fuel bills soaring the payback time is getting 
shorter. Grants are available. 

For more information go to the Energy Saving Trust’s website at 
www.energysavingtrust.org.uk/ or freephone 0800 512 012. Alternatively, visit the 
Energy Advice Centre, Market Place, Buxton (next to the Town Hall) open Mon-
Fri, 9am to 5pm. They offer free, independent and impartial advice. 

If you are interested in exploring the possibility of installing any of the above 
through a collective discounted purchase contact Sue Watmore on 636338 or 
email s.watmore@waitrose.com. 

 Copies of Bugle 
2000, 
Youlgrave 
Remembers 
and The 
Mawstone 
Mine Disaster 
are all on sale at 
Youlgrave Post 
Office, price £2 
each. 

 

YOULGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING 

Tuesday 15 July, 7.15pm 

Youlgrave Village Hall Committee 
Room – all welcome 
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Auction of goods at 4pm – not to be missed! Pick up tasty local home-grown produce 

 

The Parish Council and Well 
Dressers would like to once more 
thank all the villagers who 
considerately moved their vehicles 
off the main street for the Saturday 
procession. All bar one, that is... 

Having just returned from the 
Youlgrave Well Dressers’ annual party, 
which tradit ionally follows Well 
Dressing week, I thought is was time to 
reflect on what I believe has been one 
of the best years ever for the tap 
dressings. 

Firstly, this year’s designs have been 
an absolute triumph, with innovative 
techniques and textures, and 
superlative use of colour, combining to 
give a bumper year for Pommie’s wells. 

Of course, the designers are 
supported by a whole host of people 
who help to translate their creations 
into reality and this year it seems that 
the village really responded to our calls 
to come and get involved. I don’t think I 
have ever seen so many people at 
puddling on Monday evening. As ever, 
the children had a great time and some 
of the clay even got on the boards! This 
year we decided that the work of the 
children should be recognised and both 
the Guides’ board and the School’s well 

Clockwise from left: Umbrellas on Main 
Street; Fountain Well, designed by Nick 
Stacey; some of the proud dressers of 
Holywell; and the Reading Room Well 
design ‘Walk in the Light’. 

Left and above: Bank Top 
Well (designed by Philip 
Smith). Right: Coldwell End 
Well, ‘Let there be Light’, 
designed by Iris Pimm. 

Another well-dressed success for Youlgrave 

dressing were included in the official 
photographs. The level of generous 
support from all ages continued 
throughout the week and it was great to 
see so many involved.  

So I think we should be rightly proud 
o f  our  success  in  p rov id ing 
Derbyshire’s best-dressed wells. I only 
wish that our celebration of the gift of 
water was not quite so readily 
translated into precipitation! However, 
despite the bad weather we managed 
to raise around £1,300. 

 
Fred Baker  

Chairman, 
Youlgrave Well 

Dressers 

Continued next page... 
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Schedules available from Youlgrave Post Office And from Youlgrave pubs and village butchers 

Above: On Tuesday 10 June, members 
of Youlgrave Youth Club had a practice 
run for the village's well dressings, 
under the expert leadership of Peter 
Pimm, who lent us the boards. Seven 
small boards were done – and all 
wonderful. JY 

The well dressings by Youlgrave’s 
children and young people were 
again widely admired: 1st Youlgrave 
Guides (above) and Youlgrave 
School (below).  

On 26 June, nine young people from 
Youlgrave’s Duke of Edinburgh Award 
Unit were presented with awards at a 
County presentation ceremony in 
Matlock. 

Five of these were the first from the 
group to complete the Silver award, 
with the other four gaining their Bronze. 
These young people had to undertake 
three activities under each of the 
following headings: skill, physical 
pursuits and service. They chose a 
variety of activities from climbing, 
dancing and football, video-making, 
Youth Theatre and cookery, to helping 
with Youlgrave Music Festival, 
Brownies and at Youlgrave School. 

The Bronze group have learnt 
navigation skills and camp craft, which 
led to two expeditions taking place. 
They had to walk 15 miles over two 
days, carrying all their own equipment 
and were totally self sufficient. At the 

end of their assessed expedition each 
group presented a project, which was 
completed during and after this. 

The Silver group extended their skills, 
participated in a practice expedition in 
the Dark Peak followed by a three-day 
expedition in the Yorkshire Dales. They 
walked 30 miles, again carrying all their 
equipment. 

We hear so much ‘bad press’ about 
young people, but this group have 
shown us that a lot of them have talent 
and commitment – we should be proud 
to have them living amongst us. 
 

SILVER AWARD: 
Peter Bright 

Richard Bright 
Elle Fleming 
Luci Marshall 
Jenny Smart 

 
BRONZE AWARD: 
Charlotte Harrison 

Ella Lake 
Kerry Oldfield 
Emma Reeve 

Awards for Youlgrave D of E youngsters 
 

Above: The Silver group’s 3-day expedition 
in the Yorkshire Dales. 

 

Above: The Bronze group on their 
expedition in the Peak District. 

Above: Petallers hard at work on Fountain 
Well (aided, of course, by a trusty mug of 
tea!). 

THE BUGLE team now take their well-earned summer break (look out for them 
careering off down the A6 waving their buckets and spades). Suitably refreshed and 
hopefully a little sun-kissed, they will resume the serious business of reporting all 
the Pommie news that’s fit to print at the beginning of September. Contributions 
should reach us by 24 August – contact details on page 19. Happy hols! 
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Youlgrave Show on Saturday 6th September To be held at Youlgrave Village Hall 

The Carnival comes home 
After a gap of almost a decade, 
Pommie Carnival returned with 
a bang at the end of last month. 
A week-long series of well-
attended games and events for 
all the family culminated in a 
hugely successful Carnival Day 
on the playing fields: stalls, 
rides, floats, tents, parades – 
there was something for 
everyone, and it was fantastic 
to see so many local people out 
enjoying themselves. 

The organisers want to say a 
big ’thank you’ to everyone who 
helped, in so many ways, to 
make the event such a roaring 
success.  

However, the fact that there 
was so much on was due to the 
h a r d - w o r k i n g  C a r n i v a l 
Committee themselves, who in 
just 13 weeks put it all together: 
Sarah Hill, Julie Bacon, Emma 
Wardle, Jayne Andrews, 
Jessica Roper, Joanne Healey, 
Mick Partridge and Mark 
Shearing. Well done to all of 
them! 
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Many different classes for all the family to enter Lots of children’s classes, plus teas and raffle 

Sunday 13 July 

WALK FOR RAINBOWS 
A 2-mile or 8-mile walk to raise money for 
Rainbows Children’s Hospice, starting at 
10am at Carsington Water visitor centre 

 
To register and receive your sponsorship 

pack please call Kaye on 01509 638009 or 
download your registration form online at 

www.rainbows.co.uk  

The community groups on  
page 19 and the businesses  

and professionals on the  
back page all sponsor the 
Bugle, without which we 

would not be able to keep 
going and bring you your free 

monthly magazine.  

Please give them your full 
support. 

News that the area’s first wind turbine 
has been approved by the Peak District 
National Park has been welcomed by 
Sustainable Youlgrave. 

At a meeting last month, the 
Authority’s planning committee granted 
permission for a 20 kW Gazelle 
machine at Mount Pleasant farm in 
Middleton by Youlgrave. 

The turbine will be about 60 feet high 
and will stand near the existing 
buildings. It will provide about 80% of 
the energy used by the estate and is 
part of the estate’s wider renewable 
energy and energy-saving package. 
This also includes insulation, an air 
heat pump, sustainable woodland 
management for wood fuel, as well as 
home-grown food. 

The application was supported by the 
Friends of the Peak District and 
Sustainable Youlgrave. There was only 
one local objector. During the planning 
meeting, a committee member said the 
proposed turbine was “gracefully 
designed and sensitively sited”. Similar 
sentiments were echoed by several 
committee members. 

However, the application was initially 
recommended for refusal by planning 
officers. Sustainable Youlgrave pointed 
out that the officer’s report failed to 
adequately recognise the benefits of 
the wind turbine, including an omission 
of the global green policies that have 
been adopted nationally. The group 
said that the report heavily exaggerated 
the visual impact and visibility, contrary 
to the officers’ own landscape 
architect’s report, which wasn’t 
explained at the meeting.  

After a site visit earlier in the day and 

Middleton by Youlgrave wind turbine approved 

debate at the meeting, the officer’s 
recommendation of refusal was 
rejected by planning committee 
members who instead approved it, 9 
votes to 3.  

John Youatt, Chair of Sustainable 
Youlgrave and a retired planner of 
many years experience, said that it was 
time that such machines were 
recognised more widely as objects of 
grace and desire, not treated as 
eyesores. “A broad cross-section of the 
UK public accepts well-designed wind 
turbines in their own right,” he claimed. 
“The particular proposal was well 
conceived, an excellent example of the 
mixture of energy efficiency and new 
carbon-free energy that almost 
everyone advocates.” 

He also said that further sites will be 
discussed as part of Sustainable 
Youlgrave’s proposed community-
owned green energy company’s 
ambitions. 

 

A 20 kW Gazelle wind turbine (this one is 
near Sunderland). 

Ladies Section celebrates 85 years 

The Ladies Section of the Royal British Legion marked 
its 85th anniversary with a well-attended group meeting 
in Youlgrave last month. Members from around the 
county joined Youlgrave ladies at the village hall. In 
addition to a specially-prepared cake (pictured above) 
made by Jean Stacey, the audience enjoyed a musical 
performance by John and Lillian Clark and friends from 
Matlock Golf Club. 
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Pick up tasty local home-grown produce Auction of goods at 4pm – not to be missed! 

Midsummer Day – 
what magic in 
these words, as 
we look back 
almost 70 years! 

Only those who 
have been born 
and bred in this 
village can fully 
r e a l i s e  t h e 
m e a n i n g  o f 
Midsummer Day in 
Youlgrave. So 
much to do and 
see: tap dressing, 
band playing, club 
walking and the 
final attraction – 
the cricket field 
and the Hurdy 
Gurdies! 

A whole year bound up in a day - 
Midsummer Day. What eager hands 
and feet rushing about for moss and 
flowers, climbing the hillside, knocking 
at the doors. “Please, have you got any 
red daisies?” “Please have you got any 
pinks?” And so on. 

And how we asked each other: 
“Which tap are you helping?” The one, 
of course, your father helped to dress. 
And the taps! Top Tap, Bank Tap, 
Frank Evans Tap, The Cross Tap and 
the Bottom Tap. What a thrill when we 
were allowed to stick in the Indian corn 
on the border! 

So to bed the previous night, tired out 
but with dreams of a marvellous day on 

the morrow – Midsummer Day – 
confident 'Our Tap' would get the first 
prize. 

The day arrived. What a busy 
morning. Second best clothes to get 
out, shoes out of their boxes from 
under the bed and the little drawer in 
the bedroom unlocked, from which a 
tissue paper parcel was taken – ‘The 
Club Sash’. How we gathered round to 
look at the lovely green sash worn by 
members of the Foresters Club, and 
after many instructions, not to mess our 
clothes (they were our second best), 
not to climb walls, etc, we went to see 
the Club Walk.  

Reminiscences of Midsummer Day Lily Wragg was born in 1897 in 
Youlgrave. Her father was Enos Yates 
Wragg, a quarry labourer, who married 
Thursday Garratt. They had 8 children 
and Lily was the sixth child. Lily Wragg 
lived in the house between the Post 
Office and Thimble Hall. She was 
Housekeeper to Miss Wheeler, the 
Frenct Teacher at Lady Manners 
School.  
 
Thank you to Mary Walker for this 
biographical information. 

This account of Midsummer Day celebrations in the village was written by the late 
Lily Wragg. Thank you to John Marple for supplying it. 

 

Celebrations from yesteryear in Youlgrave (photos courtesy of 
Youlgrave Carnival Committee/David Robinson).  

What a thrill! The Changing of the 
Guard at Buckingham Palace could have 
given no bigger thrill. The band in their 
uniforms, the lovely banner of the For-
esters Club, then the men in their bright 
green sashes, with their little fingers 
clasped as they walked in twos. There 
was one special figure in the procession, 
my father in that lovely green sash – 
mustn't miss him! Service in Church fol-
lowed the procession and dinner in the 
huge tent. What a dinner! How they sang 
its praises. To us children it was a Royal 
Feast just to hear about it. 
Procession again after tea, then – a very 
important occasion for us children – 
meeting Aunts, Uncles and Cousins, 
because this meant so many relations, 
so many pennies for the Hurdy 
Gurdies. We were rich on Midsummer 
Day, if it only amounted to sixpence and 
very often went home not having spent 
up. How we looked at those pennies, 
one of the three days in the year we had 
money of our own. A birthday penny, a 
bright penny in our 
stocking at Christmas, 
and a Midsummer Day 
penny!  

After all, our pleas-
ure on the cricket field 
was not in spending all 
our pennies but rather 
in seeing all the things: 
Coconut Stall, Aunt 
Sally, Try Your Weight, 
Shooting Gallery – not 
spending a penny to 
win a pound but get-
ting real enjoyment for 
our penny. 

Continued next page 

 

And so, tired out but happy, we 
wended our way home. It didn't matter 
if Our Tap hadn't won the first prize. 

A year today we would be dressing it 
again and we might win first prize 
then. It would be Midsummer Day. 

 
Lily Wragg 
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Schedules available from Youlgrave Post Office And from Youlgrave pubs and village butchers 

Sustainable Youlgrave (SY) held its 
second AGM in the Reading Room last 
month. About 25 people attended. 
Chairman John Youatt thanked 
members and sponsors for the work 
and money that made the campaign 
possible. SY has at least 90 email–
registered supporters. Thanks also to 
all the organisations that have 
supported us with grants totalling 
£27,000. In particular, 
he recorded Jeni 
Edward’s contribution as 
Treasurer and for her 
organisational work. We 
welcomed John Orchard 
as our new treasurer 
and new committee 
members Mike Edwards 
and Suzanne Pheasey 
to share representation 
of Middleton. 
 
Summary of the year 
SY commissioned pre-feasibility studies 
into wind energy and anaerobic 
digestion. Nine local farmers are 
interested in an anaerobic digester. 
We’re working on a prospective 
sustainable woodfuel project and we 
support a mini-hydro project at Alport. 
Individuals in the valley have installed, 
or asked for permission to install, a 
wind turbine, an air heat pump, a 
ground heat pump and solar panels. 
We have tried to reach all residents in 
the valley. The percentage response 
has been higher than some similar 
projects we know of. SY is an active 

SUSTAINABLE YOULGRAVE 
REFLECTS ON BUSY YEAR 

partner in the emerging Parish Plan, 
since there are common projects such 
as lift and car sharing. Future plans 
include our determination to set up a 
‘community owned green energy 
company’ which, if successful, would 
be partnered by a community trust to 
spend a proportion of any profits 
generated. This would complete the 
work of  the current voluntary 

association. The annual 
report and technical 
a p p e n d i c e s  a r e 
available by email from 
the address below.  
 
Energy saving 
The AGM concluded 
with a presentation by 
Shona Thomas of the 
Notts & Derbys Energy 

Eff iciency Advice Centre. She 
explained the many ways in which 
energy can be saved and the role of the 
energy partnership. Among the useful 
gadgets she brought along was a 
‘Powerdown’, which automatically 
switches off your computer and all its 
peripherals, plus a device to tell you 
how much power your property is using 
and which appliances use the most. 
Sustainable Youlgrave is planning to 
purchase a couple of these devices and 
loan them out free of charge to local 
people who want to check or reduce 
their domestic energy consumption. 

F o r  m o r e  d e t a i l s  e m a i l 
john@youatt.co.uk, call 636241 or go 
to www.sustainableyoulgrave.org. 

PHONES 4 CASH: YOULGRAVE PLAYSCHOOL 
 
Youlgrave Playschool is collecting old mobile phones to be 

recycled for cash, with the aim of raising £300 to cover art materials for next 
year. 

In the kitchen drawer, in your bedroom cupboard, in your office, lost 
property at work – wherever they’re hiding, please bring them out 
and put them to good use. 

Any phone, any age, any condition! 
The collection point is Beech Cottage on Main Street (red door) or 

Thorneycroft down Bradford – please just post them through and 
we will send them off to be recycled. 

If you have collected more than will fit through a letterbox please 
call Saffron on 636768. 

 

YOULGRAVE SHOW 
 

Saturday 6 September in the Village Hall 
 

Classes include: 

Baking, Flower arranging, Photography, Biggest 
Marrow, Drawing, Woodwork, Best Vegetables, 
Fruit, Free-range Eggs, Bread Making Children’s 

section and lots, lots more… 

Teas and Raffle 

AUCTION OF GOODS AT 4pm 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Schedules available from Youlgrave Post Office, shops and pubs 
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SATURDAY WASTE COLLECTION Alport & Youlgrave: 12 & 26 July, 9 & 23 Aug 
 Alport: 7.45-8am, Youlgrave School: 8.05-9.30am, Bradford & Mawstone Lane: 9.35-10.10am, 

Grove Place Police House: 10.15-10.30am, Grove Place other end: 10.30-10.45am 

SATURDAY WASTE COLLECTION Middleton by Youlgrave: 2 Aug (only) 
The Square: 9.45-10.45am 

Mondays Monday Club (Day Centre), 
 Youlgrave Village Hall, 10am-3pm 
Tuesdays Yoga with Iris Pimm (636341),  The 
Barn, Greenfields Farm, 7-9pm 
Tuesdays Youlgrave Youth Club, Scout & 
 Community Hall, 6.30-8pm 
Tuesdays Youlgrave Bell Ringers practice 
 night, All Saints Church, 7.30-9pm 
Mon-Fri  Youlgrave Playschool, Scout & 
 Community Hall, 9.15-12 noon 
Weds Drawing and painting classes, 
 Youlgrave Reading Room, 10am 
Weds Parent and Toddlers Group, 
 Reading Room, 1.15-3.15pm 
Weds Darby & Joan Club, Youlgrave 
 Village Hall, 1.30pm  
Weds Bingo, Youlgrave Reading Room, 
 7.30pm 
Thurs Ecumenical women’s Bible study 
 and fellowship, Youlgrave 
 Reading Room, from 10am 
Thurs Yoga with Iris Pimm, 9.30-11.30am 
 Beginners class 7-8.30pm, The  

REGULAR LOCAL EVENTS 
 Barn, Greenfields Farm (636341) 
Thurs Youlgrave Silver Band, Methodist 
 School Room, 8pm 
Fridays Gentle Yoga, Scout & Community 
 Hall, 3.30pm 
2nd Mon Mobile Library, Greenfields Farm, 
 9.30am; Alport, 9.45am; 
 Abbeyfield, 10am; Bradford, 
 10.20am;  Rock Farm, Middleton, 
 10.40am 
2nd Tues Youlgrave WI meetings, 
 Youlgrave Village Hall, 7.30pm 
4th Wed Confidential Advice Sessions with 
 Matlock & District Citizens Advice 
 Bureau, Youlgrave Medical 
 Centre, 9.30am-12.30pm  
Alternate  Mobile Library, Grove Place, 
Thurs 2-4.30pm, Holywell La 5-6.30pm 
2nd Fri Mobile Police Station, Holywell 
of month Lane, 12.30-4pm 
Last Tues Youlgrave Parish Council meeting, 
of month Youlgrave Village Hall Committee 
 Room, 7.15pm 

ANNUAL SPONSORS: COMMUNITY GROUPS & ORGANISATIONS 
Knoll Club Headquarters of the Royal British Legion 
Middleton & Smerrill Parish Council 636037 
RAOB Lathkill Lodge 636221 
Sustainable Youlgrave: Think global, act local! 
   www.sustainableyoulgrave.org  636241 
Youlgrave Bell Ringers –  David Camm 636576 
Youlgrave Bowls Club – Margaret Montgomery
 636344 
Youlgrave Carnival 636221 
Youlgrave Cinema 636836 
   www.youlgrave.com/Youlgrave_Cinema.htm 
Youlgrave Day Centre (Monday Club) at the 
   Village Hall, contact Daphne Jackson 636392 
Youlgrave & District Horticultural Association, 
   contact Leslie Toyne, Treasurer 636484 
Youlgrave Methodist Church 636558 

Youlgrave Neighbourhood Watch 
   Coordinator: Stella Sparrow 636022 
Youlgrave Parish Church 636285 
Youlgrave Parish Council 636151 
Youlgrave Playschool – nursery education for  
   2-4 year olds 636536 
Youlgrave Reading Room 636477 
Youlgrave School Association 636151 
Youlgrave Scout & Community Hall, available for  
   parties and small events 636605 
Youlgrave Silver Band 636362 
Youlgrave United Football Club 636483 
Youlgrave Village Hall 636084 
Youlgrave Welldressers 636341 
Youlgrave Wesleyan Reform Church 636251 
Youlgrave Women’s Institute 636479 

THE BUGLE: Andrew McCloy (Editor), Englemere, Brookleton, Youlgrave, Derbys DE45 1UT  
tel 01629 636125   e-mail andrew.mccloy@btinternet.com   www.thebugle.org.uk 

Printed by Greenaway Workshop, Hackney, Matlock (tel 01629 734089). 
The views in this publication are not necessarily those of the editorial team. 

Jokes of the month 
 
What do you call a pig with three 
eyes? 
A piiig. 
What’s brown, sticky and found in 
the countryside? 
A stick. 
A horse walks into a bar.  
The barman says: “Why the long 
face?” 
 

THE CROW AND THE 
RABBIT 

A crow was sitting on a tree, 
doing nothing all day. A small 
rabbit saw the crow, and asked 
him, "Can I also sit like you 
and do nothing all day long?" 
The crow answered: "Sure, 
why not."  
So, the rabbit sat on the 
ground below the crow, and 
rested. All of a sudden, a fox 
appeared, jumped on the 
rabbit and ate it. 
The moral of the story: To be 
sitting and doing nothing, you 
must be sitting very, very 
high up. 

Youlgrave Show on Saturday 6th September To be held at Youlgrave Village Hall 

 
The Youlgrave 

Exchange 

Partially converted camping trailer, 
8ftx5ft. Suitable for light goods. 
Heavy duty running in gear in 
excellent condition. Phone 636865. 
Black plastic, ventilated container, 
with lid, for composted soil temporary 
storage.  No room here! Call 636068. 
Camping equipment: toilet with 
Elsan. Blue gaz cooker, twin burners 
and grill. 2 foam mattresses 
72inx24inx4in. Phone 636865. 
 
THE YOULGRAVE EXCHANGE, 
promoted by the Parish Council, is 
your chance to pass on unwanted but 
still serviceable items, rather than 
simply throw them out. All items are 
free of charge on collection. To list 
anything you want to get rid of 
contact the editor (details on page 
opposite). 

www.thebugle.org.uk 

www.youlgrave.com 



 

ANNUAL SPONSORS (COMMUNITY GROUPS ON PAGE 19) 

Amy’s Dairy, Brooklands Cottage, Youlgrave636639 
Bakewell Bridge Car Park (M & D Rhodes)   636453 
L.T. Birds, Joinery & Home Maintenance, 
   23 Northwood Lane, Darley Dale 07786 434376 
Bull’s Head Hotel 636307 
Ray Caswell, County Councillor (Dovedale Division) 
 01335 344750 
Castle Farm, Bed & Breakfast, Caravans and  
   Camping Barn 636746 
Circuit Safe – approved electrician 01629 55013 
Contemporary Curtains & Blinds 
   www.contemporarycurtains.co.uk 636079 
Derbyshire Aggregates Ltd  
   www.decorativeaggregates.com 636500 
Derbyshire Dales Council for Voluntary Service, 
   offering support for local community groups 812154 
Derbyshire Dales District Council 761100 
   www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk 
Dulux Design Service, your local designer Chris Read 
   www.duluxdesignservice.co.uk 0845 880 6888 
Tanya Ebbage, Cards, Giftwrap & Stationery 636108 
Equity Estates, Commercial and Affordable  
   Residential Properties 636815 
Farmyard Inn 636221 
Maggie Ford, Training in Public Speaking,  
   Presentation Skills; Film-maker 636189 
George Hotel 636292 
Eric Goodwin, Plasterer & Tiler 636627 
Granby House, very sheltered housing 636123 
Harry Holland, Anniscroft Farm, Youlgrave 636246 
Hollands Butchers 636234 
Hopping Farm Caravan Park 636302 
Anne Hunt, Driving School 636162 
James Bacon/JDB Plumbing & Heating 
 636637 & 0786 6365610 
Diane Kettle, Art studio, paintings for sale, cards, 
   commissions, personal tuition  636763 
Peter Knowles, Architect 636362 
Long Rake Spar Co Ltd, large selection of decorative 
   gravels/aggregates/hard landscaping products636210 
Matthew Lovell, Christmas Cottage, Church Street, 
   wood-turned crafts and gifts 636151 
Patrick McLoughlin MP, House of Commons,  
   London SW1A 0AA 01332 558125 
   patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk  
Old Bakery, B&B and self-catering 636887 
Judith Orchard, Individually designed clothes,  

   repairs and alterations 630202 
F. Parker, Grocer & Butcher 636217 
Peak Osteopathy, Lathkill Farm, Alport 636997 
Nicola Phillips, Stoneyside, Youlgrave 
Iris Pimm, The Barn, Greenfields, Alport 636341 
Rainbows Children’s Hospice, Lark Rise,  
   Loughborough, Leics LE11 2HS 01509 638000  
Brian Roche, Violin maker and repairer 
 www.rocheviolins.com, 630099 
Barbara Scrivener, Reflexology & massage 636601 
Shearing Associates, IT project management
 636331 
Smerrill Grange, Bed & Breakfast 636232 
Philip Smith, Hairdressing for that special occasion 
 630018 & 07790 940909 
Pots from France, Functional and Studio Ceramics 
   from France exhibited Sept and Dec 636689 
Tree Surgery, logs and woodchip for sale. Tom & Jo 
   Scoggins 01298 83322 
Trevor & Val Smith, PO Box 2861, Dubai, UAE 
Jean Stacey, Cake-making & decorative icing636485 
Carol & John Sutcliffe, self-catering holiday 
accomm 
   at The Cottage, Crimbles Lane 636570 
Thimble Cottages, self-catering holiday cottages in 
  Youlgrave www.thimble-cottage.co.uk 
Tulips Florist, flowers for every occasion, daily  
   delivery service  815816 
Andrew Twyford, Motor Engineer 636093 
Kathi Ward, Woodwind instrument repairs 
 kathi@repairs007.fsnet.co.uk, 636179 
The Wee Dram, specialist whisky retailer, 5 Portland 
   Square, Bakewell 812235 
James Wilson, UK & international mortgages, home 
  contents/life insurance 
james.wilson4@btconnect.com 
John & Jean Youatt, New Road, Youlgrave 636241 
Youlgrave Garage 636943 
Youlgrave Post Office 636201 
Youlgrave Waterworks 
Youlgrave Youth Hostel 636518 
D.P. Young Site Services, Welding and Fabrication 
 636413 & 0770 3126647 
To sponsor the Bugle contact Ann on 636362. 

Saturday Waste Collection dates on p18. 


